

WUSV Generalsekretariat, Steinerne Furt 71, 86167 Augsburg/ Germany

Fédération Cynologique Internationale

- The President
Dr Tamás Jakkel

Place Albert 1er, 13

BE - 6530 Thuin

Belgique

WUSV-Secretariat General Steinerne Furt 71 86167 Augsburg Germany

Telefon: +49 (0) 821 74002-15 Telefax: +49 (0) 821) 74002-9915

Internet: www.wusv.org

e-mail: wusv@schaeferhunde.de

Your Reference Your Correspondence

Officer

Helga Seidel Extension Number: 15 Augsburg, August 07th, 2025

Warm Congratulations

Dear Dr Jakkel:

On behalf of the WUSV and of our WUSV Board of Directors I would like to congratulate you on your reelection as President of the FCI. We all wish you the best of luck for the continuation of your valuable work for the Fédération Cynologique Internationale for the future to come.

Your re-election is good news to the world wide community of dog fanciers. Under the roof of the FCI dogs owners from all over the world find their canine home – the organization brings dogs and people alike together. Looking back at your 51 years of experience in the field of purebred dogs, this is the best choice the FCI could have made.

At a personal level I would like to give thanks to you for your objective attitude in difficult times and your willingness to listen to arguments on both sides of the issue. I remember well your invitation for talks between the Hungarian Kennel Club MEOESZ and me in Györ in October 2023. Even though the situation to be solved was difficult, your approach was amicable.

Looking back at the past years and the common challenges we faced, I am confident that we will succeed in solving a number of situations that have been pending for decades – in particular I am thinking of your home country Hungary where we have reason to be optimistic against the background of the latest events.

But there are more countries in which solutions must now be found – please allow me to quote México in this respect – and therefore I am very grateful for your re-election which gives us the chance to continue what we started in the fall of 2023. The BSZ-Bundessiegerzuchtschau – the SV conformation show from September 04th to September 07th, 2025 in Nuremberg would be a good opportunity to refresh our talks – please be my quest.

I look tremendously forward to working with you in the future to come. Let our common cause guide us!

With kindest wishes,

Roswitha Dannenberg

WUSV President